
[image: ]
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	MINUTES

	Meeting
	BCW CAT meeting of the Trust Board

	Date
	Tuesday 20 September 2016
	Time
	6.30pm

	Chaired By
	Cameron Robson 
	Location
	Our Lady of Victories

	

	

	DIRECTORS

	Name
	Status
	Name
	Status
	
	

	Cameron Robson (CR) — Chair
	Apologies
	Paul Booth (PB)
	Present
	
	

	David Johnson (DJ) — Vice Chair
	Present
	Sam Poulton (SP) – HT STA
	Present
	
	

	Neil Moules (NM)
	Present
	John Devlin (JD) – HT OLV
	Present
	
	

	Keith Moreton (KM)
	Present
	Bernadette Cawley (BC)
	Present
	
	

	Mgr Andrew Summersgill (AS)
	Apologies
	Deirdre Naylor (DN)
	Present
	
	

	Lynne Royle (LR)
	Present
	
	
	
	

		IN ATTENDANCE

	Stephen Johnson (SJ) – Financial Director of the Trust 

Julie Ioanna – Clerk 

	Present 


Present
	Simon Gallagher - CSPTSA  Director  
(Catholic Schools’ Partnership)

Caroline Hyde  – Dep. Director of Education, Diocese of Leeds
	Present 

Present [arrived after start]
	
	



	

	NOTES

	Item No.
	Agenda Item

	
	

	1
	Opening Prayer

	
	Led by DJ


	2
	Welcome and introductions

	
	In the absence of the Chair the vice-Chair, David Johnson, opened the meeting at 6.35pm - the meeting was quorate. 
DJ welcomed all and in particular Simon Gallagher, Director of CSP, to the meeting.  Directors were reminded that at the last meeting it had been agreed that Simon Gallagher would be invited to the meeting to discuss the role of the CSP and to contribute to the discussion on the HTRG.

Caroline Hyde had notified that she would be in attendance but would be arriving late.


	3
	Apologies for absence and consideration of consent of absence

	
	Apologies were received and accepted from Cameron Robson and Monsignor Summersgill – this meeting had been brought forward and circumstance prevented the Directors from attending.


	4
	Any Other Business and requests for Agenda order variation

	
	Website update
Headteachers’ Performance Management.


	5
	Confidentiality and Declarations of interest

	
	NM works in a secondary school.
DJ and SJ are brothers.
DJ and SJ have a niece who is a teacher at OLV.


	6
	Online Information and Declarations Update

	
	The Clerk advised that the DfE had released new guidance for schools and academies on the requirements of online information. The Trust Board would need to monitor that schools were taking note of updated guidance. The clerk would circulate the information.


	7
	Minutes of the previous meeting 14 July  2016 and matters arising:

	Paper: Minutes 
14 July 2016
	Amendments had been made prior to circulation.

with the above amendments the minutes of the 14 July 2016  were agreed by all as a true reflection of the meeting.

Matters arising.

DN queried whether the land had transferred to the Diocese [page.9]
JD explained that the playing fields had transferred by lease arrangement to the Diocese.  The building had always been owned by the Diocese.
Directors discussed whether the land was transferred by lease to the Trust of the Diocese.

BC stated that it needed clarifying exactly what land is owned and what land is leased.
SJ stated that the playing fields are owned by the LA and they have been transferred to the Diocese on a 125 year lease.

BC asked what rights do the Trust and the Schools have to use the land?
SJ as part of the education process they have the right to use the land.  SJ advised that the minute concerns whether the value of the land should be included on the balance sheets.

BC queried further the rights of the Trust to have use of the land and whether a sub-lease arrangement should be in place. 
DJ stated that this will be in the Transfer Agreement.

BC asked for this to be clarified.
Action: SJ will clarify with Kevin Anderson the rights of the Trust and the schools to use the land and buildings for the education of pupils. 

Action Points

Item 3
SG is invited to the Trust Board meeting in the Autumn Term.  
Complete

SG / JD / SP to explain the role of the HTRG at the next meeting.
Agenda item

AS to obtain a copy of the HTRG from the Bishop wheeler Trust.
Agenda item

TM and AS to be written to and asked to provide costings for the support package that they are offering.
Deferred until the needs of the HTRG are known and the terms of reference are established. [SP advised that Terry McDermott would sub-contract if he was not able to cover].  

BC advised that there needed to be someone from the Directors that would sit on the HTRG in order to ensure that the Headteachers are held to account.  DJ stated that he would be on the HTRG.
It was agreed that once the terms of reference for the HTRG were agreed the type and quantity of external support needed could be determined.

Item 7
Directors asked JD/SP to continue to set up an informal shadow Hub that would allow the sharing of good practice between the schools.
JD advised that this had been done - first meeting is due to take place 5 October.

The Chair would write to the Bishop and Ian Burrell in September 2016 to bring it to their attention that the Trust would not allow this level of interference with their Executive decision making.  Deferred until Chair could advise.

Item 8
The Chair proposed that the conversion process must be delayed until the liabilities of each of the converting schools are known.  The assets that are to be inherited need also to be known.  
DJ advised that the liabilities of converting schools are now known but SJ is working on the question of what happens if schools change to a negative position.  The bottom line is that there is a government guarantee that can be withdrawn at any time and the Trust would be liable – the Trust needs to decide the extent of the trust in that guarantee in order to decide whether schools are allowed to join.
DJ proposed that the conversion process should continue with the schools without negative assets.
JD stated that if the government removed the guarantee the education system would be unworkable.
SP advised that the Articles state that the Secretary of State has the power to remove the guarantee.

DJ commented that this was an important point for the Directors of the Trust as individually many are directors of companies in their own right and as such their livelihood would be at risk if they were banned from being a company director.  Directors agreed.

BC advised that schools should only be allowed to join on a case by case basis.

DJ asked Directors if they were happy to continue with conversion now that the liabilities were known. 
Directors discussed the issues of land ownership and issues with other Catholic school across the district.
NM queried whether SJ looks at the accounts before schools are allowed to convert.
SJ confirmed that the accounts of converting schools are examined and the pension liabilities have now been assessed.

Directors agreed unanimously to continue conversion with the schools that were in a positive asset situation.

Directors commented that the Trusts should have a consistency of treatment within the Diocese and advised that due to the conflicting information received advice from the Chief Operating Officer must be sought as a matter of urgency as the conversion of schools is under threat.
SJ spoke with the Chief Operating Officer regarding this item.

JD is sending an email to schools to stop conversion and will include the request that schools should not spend any money from the conversion grant.
JD confirmed that the email had been sent and SJ had followed this up.

Agreements and Actions:
A P45 would need to be produced (at least internally) for all employees and a new PAYE scheme started [SJ was informed by Michael Stead that this will not affect any continuous contractual rights of the employees of these schools].
SJ stated that they were instructed to do this first in July and have been chased repeatedly since - the Payroll reference is still not been given and so this deadline may have to be changed.  SJ added that this could be received imminently.

The Trust will stay with Bradford Met Payroll for the time being until such time as all this is clarified. Other providers will be asked to quote for the service. 
DJ enquired whether other providers have been asked for quotes.
SJ said not as there is a mix of providers across the schools and this would have been too complicated at this point.  


Action: SJ to formally invite Ian Burrell  to the meeting with GSC at St Anne’s on the 19 July 
SJ had done this but Ian Burrell could not attend.

The proposal to convert to two form entry was agreed and JD had sent the decision and the presentation to Angela Cox at the Diocese.  [JD advised that he had to have a meeting with St Joseph’s governors prior to this being sent]. Angela Cox advised that this now needs to be sent to Angela Wickham.  There has however been no further information.
BC commented that there is a long lead in time therefore a decision will need to be made soon.  JD agreed that a decision is needed soon.
BC added that the school place planning would also need to be given notice.
JD stated that the LA are able to respond quickly as school places are desperately needed and the increase in pupil numbers would preferably be from next September.
Action: JD agreed to ring Angela Wickham to chase this further.


	8
	Update on Conversion

	
	SJ advised that everything will be ready to go by 1 October 2016 and highlighted a number of areas:
PS financial have been installed at St Walburga’s, St John the Evangelist, St Winefride’s - the software will be with the schools by end of September ready for 1 October
Insurance is being arranged as Catholic Insurance does not cover the schools - they have to move to Zurich.

DJ asked for an update on the Chain Grant.
JD confirmed that he had spoken with the DfE and this is safe and the delay will not affect this.


	9
	Headteacher Reference Group

	



Paper: CSP Overview of Services 2016-2017

	JD advised that the HTRG at Bishop wheeler do not have a Terms of Reference but have a statement governing its operation.  JD stated that it works closely with the Catholic Schools’ Partnership [CSP].
CH joined the meeting at 7.05pm.

Simon Gallagher [SG] was invited to address the group to give information on the CSP.
SG circulated his presentation and informed directors of a number of areas:
CSP started informally in 2009/2010 and formalised in 2011
The teaching school came into existence in 2014 – this idea was based on the teaching hospitals in the NHS to ensure that best practice in schools is disseminated. St Joseph’s Bingley was the outstanding school to lead this.  All 20 schools were involved and all benefit from the work that is undertaken.
Mission is to support each other to provide and promote an excellent Catholic Education in Bradford and Keighley enabling all to reach their full potential in their union with God.
Includes 20 schools - 18 primaries, 2 high schools.
First time that a full time Director has been appointed [SG]. Role to strategically oversee:
- school to school support [making sure that schools are supporting each other to  
  continually improve]
- training of new teachers through Schools Direct led by St Walburga’s [10 + trainees
  every year and the vast majority go on to be employed in the schools]
- professional development of all staff from NQTs through to school leadership
- research and development 
- leadership development [3 executive heads are now in place and 2 Interim 
  Headteachers across the partnership]
DJ asked whether use is made of external bodies in order to do this.
SG stated that the CSP works closely with One education - a 3 year contract is in place.  However, the vision for schools is that schools become self-sufficient and not rely on the external support that is given.
DJ asked whether external support is still needed now that a full time person is in place.
JD commented that external validation is always needed – there is a level of familiarity that needs to be guarded against.
BC queried whether external support could not be done through support from other areas.  Directors discussed this and agreed that less external support will be needed in the future as the self-sufficiency is developed.
DJ added that support for Headteachers’ Performance Management may still need external validation.
SP commented that One Education and LSS have trained Ofsted Inspectors.
CH informed governors that the Diocese have trained inspectors.
BC raised the issue of ensuring that leadership in all schools was performing well and that mechanisms were in place to ensure that it would become known if this was not the case.  Directors discussed the competency of leadership and the mechanisms and support is in places to ensure that issues would be raised and addressed.

SG continued with his presentation:
SG directed the meeting to page 2 of his document which illustrated the workings of the CSP including:
5 ASGs – Achievement and Standards Groups  - school are split into working groups which focus on key improvement priorities - these are the main drivers for the work of the Headteachers  and the CSP.  The ASGs feed into the full CSP meeting and are fed by and feed into a smaller Planning Group. The HTRG is also referenced answerable to the Trust Board.
The model should lead to less work and meetings for individual Headteachers allowing them to concentrate on school improvement and was approved by Headteachers at conference.
Page 3 of the document  - Illustrates the work of the Director and the role that the holder of this post must deliver on including working with the ASGs and other stakeholders.
Pressure is on the Bradford District to improve and this pressure then falls on the shoulders of Headteachers throughout the district.
DfE stated that MATS should be working in conjunction with Teaching Schools and this is already in place in the partnership.
Role of Director is to also increase the collaboration with high schools as primary schools have hitherto taken the majority of the attention.
SG is placed at ST Bede’s and St Joseph’s in Bradford.

DJ thanked SG for his presentation and asked for questions.
BC asked what the big 6 are.
SG informed directors that these are the main drivers in the CSP:
Research and Development
Leadership and Development
CPD
Initial Teacher Training
SLE – Specialist Leaders of Education
School to School Support
SG informed directors that the Bradford Catholic Secondary Schools work in collaboration with the Bradford Schools Partnership in order to increase their availability for school to school support.

	10
	Keighley Schools - Planning for the Future - update

DJ stated that JD had already fed back about this item but CH would add to this discussion.
Responding to the Question of increasing the PAN of the Keighley Primary Schools CH informed governors that although information had been received by the Diocese this was not considered to be a formal proposal that included detail and the reasons for the request and for this reason they would not have had a formal response as yet.
CH added that directors may like to consider certain items before submitting a formal proposal :
the Bishop has been very clear that there is no threat to secondary education in  Keighley – it is part of the mission in the District.
there will be no additional funding from the Diocese to fund this
the admissions code makes it illegal to withhold places for Catholic children therefore an increase in numbers would not automatically lead to the availability of places mid-year for Catholic children.
JD added that:
he was forced to turn away children from 5 Catholic families over the year
knowing the Catholic families in Keighley he fears that families may turn away from sending their children to a Catholic secondary where the Catholicity may have been eroded.
CH advised that this needs to be made clear in the proposal as it is not at the moment.
SP stated that Holy Family recently successfully submitted a proposal to increase their published numbers in the sixth form and this is the proforma that was used to submit the information.

SP also advised that the key point is that 3 x one form entry schools cannot fill a five form entry school and if the primary schools increased to two form entry this would be more likely.

Directors discussed this further and commented that diocesan policy may change over time and there was a need to safeguard the secondary Catholic provision in Keighley.
CH advised that she would not be making the decision but a wider engagement with Holy Family may be needed before strengthening the proposal and remove the item about in-year provision as this cannot be changed.
SG stated that he had an example proposal and presentation that could be used for information.  SG agreed to send this on.
Action: DJ advised and directors agreed that a more complete proposal would need to be put together to reflect these issues. JD to Action.

Holy Family Update
SJ advised that:
he had been contacted by the GB at Holy Family [HF] to go through the conversion process.  SJ  had a meeting with the |Head, Martin Ings,  - the land and buildings still present an issue and an email has been sent to Kevin Anderson to find out at what point the proceedings have got to.  
he advised HF that they would need also to have a positive budget before the Trust would be able to consider them joining the MAT.  HF stated that they anticipate being back in a positive budget situation by March 2018.
he went through the process including the pension liabilities situation
CH asked whether their Academy Oder was received and whether it was the due diligence that was needed to be completed. This was not known.
BC suggested that Browne Jacobsen be approached to check on this and NM added that time taken to address situations is completely unacceptable.
Directors discussed further the issues concerning the delays that have taken place at HF.

JD asked CH when the next tranche of schools was due to be taken through conversion.
CH added that the plan was as soon as schools are ready they would go through conversion.  This would include St Joseph’s Bingley, St Bedes’s and St Joseph’s, St Anthony’s Clayton and St Mary’s and St Peter’s.

DJ summarised by asking SJ to contact Browne Jacobsen to enquire about the delays at HF and St Walburga’s.
BC also stated that she would speak to someone she knows who may be able to find out information re the delay at St Walburga’s.


	11
	Updates/Reports from Headteachers

	Papers: RAG and SATS overview v3
Headteacher’s Reports to Governors St Anne’s and OLV
	SP advised that the reports to governors from both Headteachers had been made available to directors and questions will be taken or the reports can be taken away and questions brought to the subsequent meeting.  Directors were informed that it was not the intention of the Headteacher’s to talk through the content of the documents.
DJ agreed that the documents would have been scrutinised at Local Governing Body level and had been made available in advance for directors to consider and formulate questions.  Directors agreed that now the MAT is growing good practice will be essential to ensure that effective oversight is taking place over a greater number of schools.
JD advised that the HTRG will also be scrutinising the data from each school.  SP stated that the results are available to directors in minutes of both schools and an understanding of the new assessment regime and progress measure will be important for both governors and directors going forward.
CH agreed that the progress figures will be key to effective oversight going forward and the HTRG as the Standards committee will need to consider what mechanisms will need to be put in place to ensure that issues are flagged and responded to appropriately.  
DJ asked whether it was not the role of the Trust Board to oversee this.  CH agreed this was the case that the Trust Board will monitor that the Plan that has been put in place is working but the details of the plan would be agreed by the Standards group.  The procuring of support from the teaching school or the external providers will need to be commissioned and then monitored.

	12
	Finance and Audit Committees – Review of Practice

	



























Paper: BCW Dates for Diaries 2016-17
	BC reminded directors of the history of the Finance and the Audit Committees and the reasons why they met together since Spring 2016.  BC explained that it was practicable at the time but it is never good practice to have the Audit Committee work in close proximity to the Finance Committee of which it has oversight. In addition the recent growth in the MAT will mean the Finance Committee will have oversight of a greater number of budgets and will necessarily take a greater amount of time.
BC suggested that separate committees will be needed going forward.
KM reminded governors that attendance was an issue previously and this will need to be safeguarded going forward. 
NM asked whether the Audit Committee has a whistleblowing function and as such will need to retain a level of independence.  Directors agreed but added that they were only combined due to an attendance and quorate issue.

JD added that there is scope to improve the capacity of the Trust Board.
CH agreed and advised that there are two new foundation directors that have been appointed: Jenny Stuart Collins from Trinity University and Margaret Stichbury  - the Chair will be formally advised of this but CH had only confirmed this that afternoon.  Both new members have an education skill base but will have knowledge of finance and may be able to add to the capacity of the Finance Committee. Directors agreed to consider the membership of the Finance Committee when these new directors were present.  BC advised that having Trust directors from Bradford will be useful as the Board at present is very Keighley-centric.

BC raised the issue of the dates of the meetings.  Directors were referred to the circulated dates.

Governors discussed the dates and frequency of meetings. CH advised that there are two MATS that have structures and documents that can be used and then made appropriate to BCW MAT.

CH confirmed that there was a move nationally to change the framework for church schools and there is a new model that is being negotiated and indications are that Trust Board will no longer be able to have employees on the Board.

Considering the dates BC requested that 8 December 2016 the next proposed Trust Board meeting directors meet early to celebrate The Feast of the Immaculate Conception.  BC will approach AS to confirm this.  

Mass 5.45pm  Meeting to start 6.30 pm prompt due to the auditors being present.

Directors also agreed that the new schools will be brought into the rota.
Directors discussed the needs of the meeting dates and the fact that the Finance Committee, the Audit Committee and the HTRG meeting will need to be timetabled to be able to feed into the Full Trust Board Meeting.
Finance Committee membership was discussed and KM agreed to join the finance committee.

Directors continued to discuss the options that were open to them and agreed that the HTRG would be clerked – these meeting dates would be agreed with the other Headteachers and the clerk would be informed. Action JD / SP.

The following dates were agreed [gaps will be agreed at allda for Acadmeies  as at  Aua0 Auagust 2016
ion
achers and the clerk would be informed.s meet ealry s talked about which idic later date]:

	Autumn 1
	Finance Committee
	19 October
	St Joseph’s
	1pm

	Autumn 2


	Audit Committee
Full Trust Board

	11 November
08 December

	St Anne’s
St Anne’s

	6.30pm
6.30pm
(mass 5.45)

	Spring 1


	Finance Committee 
Audit Committee
Full Trust Board
	19 January 2017
26 January 2017
 9 February 2017
	St Joseph’s 
?
OLV
	1pm
6.30pm
6.30pm

	Spring 2

	Full Trust Board
Finance committee
	16 March 2017 
??
	St Anne’s

	6.30pm


	Summer 1

	Finance Committee
Audit Committee
Full Trust Board
	??
11 May 2017
18 May 2017
	
?
OLV
	
6.30pm
6.30pm

	Summer 2




	Finance Committee
Audit Committee
Full Trust Board
	??
6 July 2017
20 July 
	
?
St Anne’s
	
6.30pm
6.30p




	13
	Finance update

	Papers: 

Draft Financial Accounts at 30 June 2016 

All Schools –Pension Liabilities and assets inherited upon conversion

Accounting Briefing Note as at 30 August 2016

WY Assumptions Advice Pensions Accounting as at 31 August 2016

Financial Report to Trust Board 14 September 2016 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
	SJ had circulated the documents in advance for consideration and brought a number of items to the Directors’ attention:
VAT issue -  this is close to being resolved and within the next 2-3 days the final submission should be received and ideally this will be complete before the 31 October.
Budget - mentioned previously and the Finance Committee will scrutinise this in detail.  SJ referred to the Management Accounts to 30th June 2016 for the 10 months period 01/09/2015 to 30/06/2016 
SJ advised that  Page 1 - Income and Expenditure Account for each school and combined/ Page 2 - Balance Sheet for each school and combined.  SJ reminded directors  that the schools could only take corrective action to reduce spending from July and August 2016.
In summary, the deficit for St Anne’s at 30 June 2016 is (£31,559) and for OLV (£90,028) = Total (£121,586).  The deficit will not be a surprise for Directors now after email communications.  OLV will have a £70,000 deficit carry forward but next year’s budget seeks to address this.   St Anne’s will have a £10,000 surplus carry forward.
CH advised that schools will need to ensure that larger amounts are not being carried forward and CH agreed that if schools have an in-year deficit there must be a plan in place to address this the next year. 
SJ notified the Key areas for the Trust Board to produce for audit purposes are as follows:

Trust risk register
Register of Interests annual forms signed
Changes during the year to Governing Body.
Identification of skills required and any gaps that need to be addressed through training.
Whistleblowing policy to be in place from 01 September 2016.

Directors discussed the documents that were required and JD stated that he had acquired a number of policies from Pact HR but they were not appropriate to the Trust.  He would be raising this as a complaint to the PACT HR.  CH advised that he contact Jenny Osborne at Bishop Wheeler for a copy of the Whistleblowing Policy.
SJ raised the issue of not having a Trust Risk register in place – CH agreed to share the Bishop Wheeler document with the Trust.
The clerk offered to circulate a model Register of Interests Template but CH offered to share also the Bishop Wheeler document as this had already been adapted for a MAT.  CH added that she would include the Code of Conduct.
Action: CH agreed to share the appropriate documents with the Directors and to copy in the clerk.   
SJ requested that a Director write a few lines to address the issue of skills and training needs.  The previous year’s document will be checked and added to for this year’s update. SJ stated that he believed he had the rest of the information required e.g. a Statement of Best Value but would send this to directors for consideration.
Action: SJ advised Directors that he was in the process of bringing to completion a 37 page set of accounts – these will emailed to all with requests for comments and a timescale for response. 

Consultation with the Diocese

SJ advised that he had made the Diocese aware of the Pension Liabilities inherited on conversion especially relating to the valuations obtained for the new schools joining the Trust.
SJ advised that he met with Ian Burrell [IB] on 27 July 2016 to discuss the problem with land and buildings and Pension Liabilities inherited on conversion.
SJ included a summary of this meeting in his report:
IB agreed that Land and Buildings are owned by the Diocese and included in the Diocese accounts (albeit at a nil value) and therefore should not be included in the Academy Trust Balance Sheet. (Other Catholic Trusts who have included land and Buildings should now remove them from their accounts).

IB agreed that Playing fields owned by the local authorities should not be included in the Academy Trust accounts as the same argument as the diocesan land and building applies. The asset is not owned by the Academy Trust. [Indications received from talking to valuers is that the valuation of playing fields will be low].

IB agreed that the Pension Liabilities should be included in the Academy Trust Accounts. During our discussion about the Government guarantee and clause 8 whereby the Government has the right to withdraw the guarantee at any time, IB suggested that it might be worth obtaining a legal opinion on the likelihood of the guarantee being withdrawn and obtain a kind of ‘letter of comfort’ that could be referred to in the notes to the accounts.

IB will discuss these issues with other Diocesan Financial Secretaries at a national level when they meet up.

SJ advised that he had looked at around 10 Catholic Academy Trusts nationally and there is no standard approach to the land and buildings and pension liabilities issues - some include land and buildings and other do not. SJ stated that there seemed to be no consistency in treatment at a national level.

SJ referred Directors to his final report: All Schools –Pension Liabilities and assets inherited upon conversion and was pleased to conform that all converting schools had sufficient assets to cover their pension liabilities.  However, a recent email from West Yorkshire Pension fund had confirmed that due to Brexit actuarial valuations indicated that the situation would hit the balance sheets of all Academies hard.

DJ thanked SJ for his very comprehensive report and his consistent hard work in dealing with the many difficult issues that had arisen.


	14
	HR Matters

	

Paper|; NASUWT
Advice for Academies  Pay Awards


	Directors were informed that five of the policies that JD had brought to the meeting would still be useful the rest would need to be replaced by HR.  The Whistleblowing Policy will be acquired from Bishop wheeler as detailed earlier.
JD stated that he had been advised by HR of the 1% pay increase that was mandatory.  
SP confirmed that a costing had been done by the Business Managers – this was provided to Directors.
CH agreed that this was part of the national agreement that was agreed to.
NM asked whether this also applied to non-teaching staff as this had not been voted on  – this only applied to teaching staff.
DJ advised that the question this evening is to vote on the 1% pay increase for teaching staff.
Directors agreed unanimously to the 1% pay increase for teaching staff.

Directors discussed the range of CPD that directors had attended and advised that individuals send information to SJ to log this for the return. SP referred directors to the Headteacher Performance Management training that would be extremely useful as there have been  important changes that have taken place in this process.


	13
	AOB

	

	
JD advised that the Headteacher’s Performance Management need to be undertaken and the governing bodies were recommending 2 members of the local governing body along with DJ from the Trust. Dates would be agreed with DJ.

Directors discussed the issue for JD and being Executive Headteacher - CH advised that only 1 Performance Management meeting would need to take place which would incorporate targets from each school.  CH stated that there were 3 targets used at Bishop Wheeler.

SP enquired about the changeover time when the review for the previous year will take place.  The targets will be set with the new group for the year going forward. 


	14 
	Date and Times of Next Meetings

	
	Full Board St Anne’s 8 December  @ 6.30pm  [5.45pm mass]


	15
	Closing Prayer

	
	DJ led the group in the closing prayer.

	
	The meeting closed at  9.10pm

	FUTURE MEETINGS

	Date
	Title
	Location and time

	See item 12.

	
	

	
	

	OPEN ACTIONS

	Agenda Item No.
	Action
	Owner
	Due
	Status/Update

	7
	Action: SJ will clarify with Kevin Anderson the rights of the Trust and the schools to use the land and buildings for the education of pupils. 

	SJ
	
	

	10
	Action: DJ advised and directors agreed that a more complete proposal [to AC] would need to be put together to reflect these issues. 

	JD
	
	

	10
	DJ summarised by asking SJ to contact Browne Jacobsen to enquire about the delays at HF and St Walburga’s.
BC also stated that she would speak to someone she knows who may be able to find out information re the delay at St Walburga’s.

	SJ



BC
	
	

	13
	Action: CH agreed to share the appropriate documents with the Directors and to copy in the clerk.   
Action: SJ advised Directors that he was in the process of bringing to completion a 37 page set of accounts – these will emailed to all with requests for comments and a timescale for response. 

	CH




SJ
	
	

	MINUTES AGREED AND SIGNED

	Chair
	Cameron Robson 
	Date
	[bookmark: _GoBack]8 December 2017
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